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THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK 

FINANCE DIVISION 

TANISHA EDWARDS, CFO AND DEPUTY CHIEF 

OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER 

RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

 

PROPOSED INT. NO.: 794-A 
                                         
COMMITTEE: Children and Youth 

TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in 

relation to the composition of the youth board 

 

SPONSORS: Council Member Stevens, Banks, 

Louis, Salaam, Brewer, Brooks-Powers, 

Narcisse, Hanks, Hanif, and the Public Advocate 

(Mr. Williams) 

 

SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 794-A would require that the mayor and the council make efforts 

to appoint members to the youth board who have demonstrated relevant experience in the area of youth welfare. 

Additionally, this bill would require at least 1 member of the board to be between the ages of 16-24, in order to 

ensure actual youth representation. 

 

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately 

 

CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE: 

 

 
 

Effective FY25 
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY26 

Full Fiscal 

Impact FY26 

Revenues (+) $0 $0 $0 

Expenditures (-) $0 $0 $0 

Net $0 $0 $0 

 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: 2025 

 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: 2026 

 

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment 

of this legislation. The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the 

City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate. 

 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the 

enactment of this legislation, as the Department of Youth and Community Development would use existing 

resources to fulfill its requirements. OMB’s estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s expenditures is 

consistent with the Council’s estimate. 
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SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A 

 

SOURCE(S) OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division 

Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs  

 

ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Sandra Gray, Financial Analyst  

 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:   Aliya Ali, Unit Head 

Eisha Wright, Deputy Director 
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director 
Nicholas Connell, Counsel 

                                                              
 

OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE:  

The Office of Management and Budget provided an estimate, which is attached in full. 

 

 

 

 

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6632629&GUID=7AD02FA0-606D-44C2-B422-

DF6EABCDA5D9&Options=ID|Text|&Search=794  

DATE PREPARED:  February 25, 2025 

HEARING DATE: February 27, 2025 
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